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Hi Everyone 

Hope all’s well after all the wet 

weather we’ve had.  I thought I’d 

share a few words, with it being AGM 

time. 

 

Be Kind! 

When you have selected a committee 

From those willing to stand 

Don’t criticise all they do 

But give a helping hand. 

They have tried to do their best 

For each and everyone 

Don’t whinge with all the rest 

Come up and say ‘Well Done!’ 
 

Regards 

Elva 
 

Hello Everyone 

April’s not been quite such a busy 

month for us after a hectic March, 

but we’ve had a couple of good club 

afternoons.  Audience numbers have  

 

 

 

been down slightly and I’m sure the 

wet weather has had something to do  

with that, particularly the Easter 

week-end!   
 

Alan had the 10 minute 

spot last month and we all 

enjoyed his good variety 

of songs – Rambling Man, 

Don’t Close Your Eyes and 

I Sang Dixie.  So nice to 

see Bruce 

Stenhouse more 

often, now that he’s 

able to get to club 

regularly.  Here he is 

singing Man in the 

Moon.  One afternoon 

Sharon and 

Dennis gave us a 

duet – a Beatles 

song, It’s Only 

Love, and  
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Gail played her ukulele 

and sang Lonely Street.  

It was good to see Maude 

playing her guitar again 

and singing 

This Is 

Just What Heaven 

Means 

To Me.  

Alistair 

did a very professional 

job with his song You 

Are My Sunshine and 

we hope to see him singing more 

often at club. 

 

Lyn Roberts has the 10 minute spot 

this month.  We have five Sundays in 

June and the guest artist on 29 June 

will be Keith Dawson on keyboard. 

 

We were sorry to hear that Shirley 

Guy has been in hospital, but she is 

home now and we send her our best 

wishes. 

 

Some Dates to Remember 

 Our AGM will be held on 4 May. 

 The Bay of Islands Country Rock 

Festival is on the week-end of  

9-11 May.  

 The Matamata Country Music 

Awards are on 17 May. 

 The Salvation Army are having a 

fundraising concert on 14 June and 

the club has been asked to par-

ticipate in this. 

 

 The Te Puke Country Music Awards 

are on 28 June at the Te Puke 

Baptist Church. 

 Annette and Kim are having a 

fundraising concert for the Special 

Olympics at the Kamo Club on  

27 July. 
 

Birthdays 

Our best wishes this month go to: 

Yvonne Bingley, Ngaire Cotton, 

Murray Elmes, Sandra Gillett and 

Athlene Peer-Adams.  Hope you all 

have a great day! 

 

Country Calendar 

04 May -AGM 1.00-3.30 pm 

18 May 1.00-4.00 pm 

01 June 1.00-4.00 pm 

15 June 1.00-4.00 pm 

29 June 1.00-4.00 pm 

 

That’s all the news for this month.  I 

look forward to seeing you all on 

Sunday.  Take care and 

 

Keep it Country! 
 

 

  


